

Missionaries Serving in South Africa since 2006

Personal Details

Phone: 706-934-5182 Email:

Kevin - khsouthafrica@gmail.com Corli: corli.hall@gmail.com

Birthdays:

Corli: 5/15 Clark: 6/8

Hudson: 11/4 Lana: 12/6

Kevin: 3/17

Sending Church

Whitfield Baptist Church Pastor Wayne Cofield Phone: 706-278-6776

Support Address:

MWBM

ATTN: Kevin Hall

P.O. Box 519

Braselton, GA 30517

Phone: 706-654-2818



Dear Friends and Family,

August-September 2020

God has been so good to us as we travel, make new friends, and preach about His mission for the church!

Christ's Mission For The Church - Luke 24:47

As we travel and preach about the Great Commission Christ left us with I honestly don't think I give it the respect and devotion it deserves. I read this the other day and it convicted my heart, "If only we were "training up" our youngsters in "the way they should go," many more of them would be going—going "into all the world," going to "the regions beyond," going to preach good tidings "where Christ has not been named." Let's raise up a whole new generation of young people, including our own kids, to serve the King in world evangelism!

News From South Africa

I couldn't be prouder of our fellow workers in South Africa. Pastor Stefan wrote me the other day and gave the following report about Grace Baptist Church:

- Buks and Damien are preaching solid messages and serving like crazy. (Buks is a newly elected deacon that is also in the Bible Institute. His son Damien is a young preacher training for full-time service.)
- Saturday soul winning is in full swing again. They are going out doing face to face Evangelism.
- A new family, Henry and his wife are starting the new members class.
- Jan (a young adult man) is also starting Growth Track and wants to get baptized!
- The Bets family is finishing up Growth Track (new members class) and wants to join the church.
- They have seen 10 visitors in the past few weeks, several have come several times.

Wow! We praise the Lord for this particular church going forward for the glory of God under a South African pastor! That is fruit to your eternal account as Faith Promise givers and prayer warriors!

BIG NEWS! - Please Take Note

We have some exciting news to share with you about our family and ministry. For the last 18 years, Macedonia World Baptist Missions has been a TREMENDOUS blessing assisting us as missionaries. We are extremely grateful for all that Macedonia has done for us. The exciting news is that our mission board needs will now be taken care of through Vision Baptist Missions. The founder, Pastor Austin Gardner, is a mentor and the board was birthed out of Vision Baptist Church, which is a daughter church of our home church, Whitfield Baptist Church. We would like to clarify that this change is not because of any problem or any difference that we have with Macedonia, we love them dearly, but we believe that the Lord is leading us to partner with Vision Baptist Missions. We are letting you know this so you can pray for us during this transition and to give you the new information in order that our support can be sent effective immediately to the new address below. Your faithful support and prayers are essential in helping us reach South Africa with the gospel.

New Address to Send Our Support to:

Vision Baptist Missions (ATTN: Kevin Hall) P.O. Box 442 Alpharetta, GA 30009

Doing Our Reasonable Service, Kevin, Corli, Clark, Hudson and Lana Hall



Assisting the local church and the missionary in reaching the world with the Gospel

September 4, 2020

Re: Kevin and Corli Hall

Dear Pastor and Supporters:

I am writing to inform you that Brother Kevin and Corli Hall have resigned from Macedonia World Baptist Missions in order to join Vision Baptist Missions, Alpharetta, Georgia. The Halls have faithfully served with Macedonia for the past eighteen years in South Africa establishing a solid work. Brother Kevin and Mrs. Corli are leaving us on excellent terms.

In order to help with their transition, Macedonia will continue receiving support for the Halls until December 31, 2020. You may begin now sending your support for them to Vision Baptist Missions at the address provided in Brother Hall's letter which he sent to you.

Please pray for Brother and Mrs. Hall as they continue their ministry for the Lord.

Thank you for your support of Macedonia and for world evangelism.

Yours for Souls,

on. Dean Hamly

M. Dean Hamby Assistant Director

MDH/kh





Whitfield Baptist Church 2134 Dug Gap Road Dalton GA 30720 706-278-6776

www.whitfieldbaptist.com

Dr. Wayne Cofield, Pastor

Jason Cofield, Assistant Pastor

September 4, 2020

Dear Friends and Supporters of Kevin Hall family,

I am so thankful for the way the Lord is using Kevin and Corli. God has used them for the past 14 years in a miraculous way in South Africa. I have had the privilege of pastoring Bro. Kevin for the last 32 years and I have seen him grow into a very faithful Man of God and Corli shares his burden for her home country in South Africa. They make a great team for the Lord.

After much prayer, Bro Kevin and Sister Corli have decided to change Mission boards from Macedonia World Baptist Missions. which has served them faithfully and has also been such a blessing to our church's Mission program, to Vision Baptist Mission under two more of our members that were sent out of our church, Dr. Austin Gardner, pastor and Bro. Jeff Bush, the director of the Vision Baptist Mission.

The change is to accelerate their ministry as far as Kevin and Corli's role in training missionaries through the Our Generation Training Center and the Vision to reach more of Africa with the Gospel.

As you will note in Bro. Hamby's letter and Bro. Kevin's there is no problem with Macedonia and the Halls are very thankful as we are for the faithful service and blessing Macedonia World Baptist Mission has been to our ministry.

So please accept this letter not only as an endorsement of this change but as a thank you letter for your faithful support and encouragement to one of our best families. I look forward to working and praying together with you that the ministry in South Africa will continue to be fruitful, that many more missionaries will be called and trained and many more souls will be saved for the Glory of God!

If you have any questions or concerns please feel free to contact me at (706) 581-3168 or email me at pastor@whitfieldbaptist.org.

Yours for the Furtherance of the Gospel,

Dr. Wayne Cofield

"A Caring Church for a Hurting World"